Minutes of the 2016 Annual General Meeting

Held at the Oxen Road Social Club, Luton,  Thursday 17th November 2016

Apologies
Apologies were received from Lorraine Webb, Bev Green, Stuart Harries, Rachael Burns, Phil Nitchen, Gary Fowler, Stuart Reed, Mark Sains, Liz Davies, Pete Croal, Thom Darby, Amanda Rankin and Danny Gibson.
Previous Minutes

There were no matters arising from the Minutes of 2015, and were accepted as a true record. Proposed by C. Lamont and Seconded by H. Morris.

Chairmans Report
Although I have only spent a single year as Chairman of this great club it has been a true privilege. My reasons for stepping aside are not a reflection on the club or its members but one of personal choice. Therefore, I think it is best that I hand over the reins and allow someone else to take over. I am confident when I say that I believe the club has indeed moved forward in the last twelve months and my wish is that it continues to do so in the coming months and years. I think there are some exciting times ahead and in order to make these exciting developments happen I think new ideas and enthusiasm are required to progress.
I would like to personally thank my committee and indeed each person that has helped me throughout my time in the chair. It is a fantastic and dedicated club and I believe we are still at the beginning of an exciting future. 
Of course, the club is what it is because of you lot. The members. You are a pretty good bunch really and I would not want to be associated with any other running club. You have all achieved great things this year and each time I have read your PB’s on club nights, awarded performances or handed out Strider of the month trophies I have been made to feel very proud. It has been a truly fantastic year for the club. I hope that the next Chairperson enjoys the same support and assistance from their committee and the club members.
I have always been a fan of highlight reels and so I thought I would give you mine for the last 12 months.
Firstly, I am hugely proud and thankful for our team of coaches. Over the last 12 – 18 months we have gone from having a single speed work session to three groups and a Tuesday track session which is as popular as ever.  This simply would not have been possible without the help of the coaches who give their time and effort to ensuring that each session provides you the progression and adaptability you require as competitive runners.
The coaches were also a huge part of making the beginners course such a huge success this year. We had record numbers that completed the course and more importantly stayed with us at the club. Thanks also to all the volunteers from the club that assisted the coaches. 
Next up, we have a race we can call our own. Despite a few teething problems and the horrendous weather the inaugural 5 and 10 mile races were a huge success. This was a personal goal of mine during my time as Chairman, I wanted to ensure that we, a run club, had its own race. It was a lot of hard work and caused a lot of sleepless nights, but I am proud to say that with the help of our sponsors, our club charity, a local school, the local scouts and of course a number of members from the club it was a roaring success. So I look forward to seeing you all on race day in 2017.
My final highlight was the success of the awards evening. As a committee we agreed that we should make more of an effort to thank and reward our members. So we spent a little extra to ensure you guys felt special. The awards aside we made the room a little more presentable, had an interesting talk from our club charity and an insightful presentation from a nutritionist before diving head first into a phenomenal buffet provided by Cheryl and her husband. It was a really enjoyable night and I hope you feel that it was more of an occasion than in previous years.
I am proud to say that once again it has been a successful year for Stopsley Striders, and our Club Captain’s report will detail the many running feats that club members have achieved, including first races, personal bests and other notable achievements. 
The club has continued to promote itself thanks to the captains in the local press, and we have a strong presence on social media. Membership has grown significantly over the last year, mainly thanks to the success of the beginners’ course but also because we are having a greater impact in the local area. This again is largely down to the members, so please remember to wear your club vest with pride as we have become and successful, welcoming and friendly club to join.
So now we come to look towards 2017, many of us have very different targets and plans ahead of us and the coming year will provide a great number of opportunities in which to fulfil these goals. I want to personally wish each and every one of you all the very best for the coming year and look forward to seeing your achievements. So, for the final time from me, thank you, enjoy all of your runs, wear your vest with pride and above all be safe.

Treasurers Report
C. Green supplied the accounts for the year. 

Kit
The main one is that the Income & Expenditure Sheet shows a substantial loss this year. The vast majority of that comes from having to write off the Kit value that had remained in the accounts.
As you will all be aware, to get rid of all the old stock, Lorraine did a sale at the recent social. Whatever was left was given to charity. However, the residual value of 
the same (based on purchase prices) had remained in the accounts for a number of years and had to be zeroed. 
That caused a loss of £2,890.57.

Other Losses
Aside from the kit, as mentioned above, we have had a reasonable loss this year, amounting to - £3.136.28.
That is an increased loss from the previous year which was - £1,342.81.
I don't have an issue with the decisions made by the committee this year and I feel we have achieved a lot this year. Track sessions have started (which caused a significant cost), we've had a successful race and a successful beginners course. Further, as I have mentioned at some committee meetings, it was probably inappropriate for a club like ours to be holding as much as we were (circa £10,500) in the bank as retained funds.
However, clearly, some adjustments will need to be made, either to slow the rate of the loss or avoid a loss altogether as the rate of - £3,000 is clearly unsustainable.

That is obviously something for the next committee to consider.

Captains report
Was read to the members by Zena at the meeting.
Captains’ Report – 2015/2016 

Yikes…where do we begin ?  Paul & I have looked back through our running reports over the last year to re-fresh our memories as we’ve had so many great achievements, so many PBs and so many different races across all Continents have been run.  Goals have been written, smashed and rewritten.  More people than ever before appear to have run marathons during this year and obviously the number of members participating in the weekly parkrun speaks for itself.  Conscious that our monthly race reports have been very detailed, we’ve tried to keep the below to a minimum. 
November 18 PBs including 8 parkrun PBs.  Who could forget this was the month where it seemed that both Dani Gibson & Hannah Fothergill achieved a PB every weekend. 
The XC Team headed to Wootton for Round 2 of the Three Counties Cross Country League.  Both the women’s and the men’s team performed superbly to move Striders from 10th in the league to 9th.   The team also visited an extremely muddy & smelly Wing for Round 3 – who remembers the lovely Adele Heathcote faceplanting in “that puddle” ?   Luckily for her, the photographer was looking the other way at the time. 
The Dirt Half Challenge, St Neots Half Marathons and the Rockingham 10 were all well attended with PBs being achieved by a few of our members. 
The Thames Meander & Bangkok Marathons were run and we also had a member taking part in the self-navigational Sundon Saunter.
Award for the most Airmiles for a short distance race has to go to Andy Durrant who travelled to East Africa to take part in the Great Ethiopian 10K. 
SoTM was awarded to Kimmi Caddy & Willie Ellingham.   
December 16 PBs including 11 parkrun PBs ( including pre-race preparation by one of our members of an all day drinking session and falling out of bed 30mins before the run – isn’t that right Dave Brown…).   
A rather busier December than has been seen in previous years – perhaps the expected over indulgence meant more people wanted to lace up their running shoes and be able to eat that extra mince pie guilt free.  
John Chapman won the V55 County Championship at the Bedford Half.  Other races included MK Winter Half, Welwyn Festive 5, Keech Hospice 5K, Dubai 5K, Pednor 10, Waterside 10K and Buntingford 10. 
An unseasonably warm Sunday morning saw 40 Striders tackle event number 4 of the Three Counties Cross Country League at Standalone Farm, Letchworth.  The women's team finished in an amazing 4th place and the men's team finished in 7th which put us 6th overall.    
Christmas festivities didn’t seem to deter our Striders from entering parkruns on Christmas Day & Boxing Day.  An amazing 25 Striders took part in the Luton parkrun on Boxing Day and although fuelled by turkey, mince pies & lots of alcohol it didn’t stop 4 PBs being claimed. 
SoTM was awarded to Valerie Dawson, Daniel Mann & Donna Wiggett. 
January 21 PBs including 14 parkrun PBs.   Primarily, the month of Cross Country. The final race in the Three Counties Cross Country League on Sunday saw an amazing 39 Striders participate on an extremely wet & muddy course at Sharnbrook.  At the end of 5 races, the Men’s Team finished 7th in the League, the Ladies finished 9th and the combined teams finished 8th overall ( beating Dunstable !!! ). 
We took part in the Beds County Cross Country Championship - a difficult course at Shuttleworth College and brought back some silverware.  The Vet 60 Men’s Team took 1st place, the Senior Men’s Team took 4th place.  We also achieved V35 1st Female, V60 2nd Man and V65 2nd Man.   A team was also put forward for the Southern Cross Country Championships. 
Other races included the Bushy Park 10K, Fred Hughes 10mile, Folksworth 15, London Winter Run 10K, Hardmoors 30, Fowlmead Challenge & Thames Path 100. SoTM was awarded to Hannah Fothergill & Ben Bodsworth. 
February Liz Evans chose February as the month to get her first sub-30 5k during the Luton parkrun.  In fact, she ran a sub-30 5k three times during February which earned her Strider of the Month. 
February also saw Rob Barnes run his first ever parkrun and finished 2nd overall in a time of 17:53.   
11 Striders ran the Watford Half with Daniel Mann and Nick Crane achieving PBs on a tough course. 
On Valentines Day, 7 Striders ran the Love Welwyn GC 10K.  Both Vanessa Thompson and Donna Wiggett were gained new 10K PBs and Pat Blessing won 2nd Vet 50.  Valentines Day also saw Andy Smith run the St Valentines 30K in Stamford, Lincolnshire. 
Hannah Fothergill continued her amazing parkrun PB streak when she achieved 6 PBs in a row. 
Also during February, Andy Smith completed the Wokingham Half Marathon and the Kingstone Half Marathon.  It was during this month that Sundays became now known as “Andy Smith Race Day”. 
Our furthest parkrun tourist during February was Pete Breslin when he ran the Letterkenny parkrun. 
Finally in February, Rob Barnes completed the St Peters Way 45 Mile Ultra and came 3rd overall.   
 March saw Ladies Captain Lorraine Webb smash her previous 5 mile PB by 7.5mins at the Berkhamsted 5mile race.  On the same day Valerie Dawson completed the Berkhamsted Half Marathon . 
15 Striders participated in the Milton Keynes Festival of Running.  Nathan Scott led the 20mile finishers home and smashed his previous PB by 21mins, which also gained him the V35 Club Record.  He was followed by Paul Davies who also smashed his previous PB by 13 mins, Ben Bodsworth who earned himself a new PB as well as Liz Rollinson who gained the V40 Club Record and a new PB.  PBs were also earnt by Thom Darby, Tom Willis, Tony Riley, Terry Willis and Martin Smith.  Annelies Gerber completed the Mill Hill “mad” marathon. 
The Finchley 20mile race saw Gez Fallon being the first Strider home in a new PB time.  He was followed by Paul Davies who achieved his 2nd PB in as many weeks .  Lorraine Webb also achieved her 2nd PB in as many weeks and took 24 ½ mins off her previous time and Mark Layzell completed his longest run ever – well done Mark!   10 Striders ran the Silverstone Half during March which saw Alison Sugars return to racing – good to see you back Alison.  Silverstone also saw Vanessa Thompson take 14 mins of her previous PB. 
Daniel Lewis ran the Wimbledon Half Marathon and earnt himself a PB in the process. 
Christine Lathwell continued her Cross Country Season and was the 1st lady at the British Masters Cross Country Championships. 
Mark Sains ran the Woking Half Marathon in an amazing PB time of 1:19:25. Benjamin Rigby completed the Barcelona Marathon which he used as his “warm up” for both Brighton & Bournemouth marathons !   
The Ashridge Boundary Run saw 5 Striders complete the 16.5mile hard & hilly course.  
Our Ultra Marathon runner Rob Barnes completed another slightly longer run, this time it was the Hardmoors 55 miles.
2 PBs were gained at the Leighton 10k by Hannah Fothergill and Ashley Philpott. Hannah Fothergill  gained herself another PB in the Regents Park 10k. 
The Welwyn Half saw 9 Striders run the course.  PBs were earnt by Martin Fallon, Willie Ellingham and Martin Smith. 
Andy Smith completed another 20 mile race, this time netting himself a PB in the Ashby 20. 
Our very own Marathon Man, Andy Smith completed the Great Barrow Spring Challenge Marathon in a time of 4:06:40. 
Strider of the Month went to 4 people in March – Christine Lathwell, Lorraine Webb, Rob Barnes & Nathan Scott. 
April 12 Striders travelled to Manchester to run the 40th Manchester Marathon.  Pizza Express did their best to sabotage everyone's race the night before but that did not stop some mightily impressive running from our Striders.  Paul Davies took 22 minutes off of his previous marathon PB time.  Simon Norris earnt himself a PB as well as Willie Ellingham, Lorraine Webb, Tony Riley (who also got the Club V70 Record), Tom Willis, Zena Ellis & Terry Willis.  With that result, Tony now holds every single club record in the V70 category – well done Tony, you can now put your feet up! 
11 Striders ran the iconic London Marathon.  Mark Sains was the first Strider over the line in a time of 2:45:20, smashing his previous Marathon PB by approximately 17 minutes and achieving a new Club V35 record.  Liz Rollinson was the first female Strider home gaining a new PB and Club FV40 record.  Sarah Cashin, Simon Norris and Carly Eaves all bagged themselves PBs.  Striders were also on hand to help marshal the London Marathon as well as the Mini-Marathon.  A big thanks to Andy Reid, Judy Reid, Martin Mitchell, Karen Ashby, Tony Ashby, Stuart Harries, Chris Mclaren & Gill Mclaren for helping out on the day. 
April saw 14 Striders run the Oakley 20.  Mark Sains not only finished in a PB time of 2:06:23, but also placed 1st V35 and became the Beds County Champion as well as getting the club V35 record.  Liz Rollinson, Christine Lathwell and Sarah Cashin also won the Ladies team prize.  PBs were also earnt by Pat Blessing, Martin Smith, Valerie Dawson & Carly Eaves. 
2 Striders took on the Chilly Triathlon at Luton one of which was Miriam who didn’t let being 6 months pregnant stop her!  Paul Keech & Graham Busch completed the A Coventry Way 40 Mile Challenge.  
8 Striders ran the Sandy 10.  First home for Striders was John Chapman who placed 1st in the V55 Beds County Championships.  John was followed by Andy Reid who placed 2nd in the V60 category in the race & the  Beds County Championship, Paul Keech who placed 2nd in the V55 Beds County Championships, Karen Ashby  who placed  1st FV55 in the Beds County Championships, Lance Richardson who placed 4th in the V60 Beds County Championships and  Judy Reid who placed  1st FV60 in the Beds County Championships. 
During April 4 Striders travelled to Brighton to run the Brighton Marathon.  Ben Rigby was first Strider over the line finishing in 3:04:28 and gaining a Good for Age place for next year’s London Marathon.  Lorraine Webb was the next Strider over the line and gained her 2nd marathon PB in as many weeks.  Also earning himself a PB was Martin Smith.  Martin enjoyed his first marathon so much he signed up for the Bournemouth Marathon right after! 
17 Striders ran the Flitwick 10K with Martin Fallon gaining himself a PB well as Philip Davies.  Congratulations went to Tommy Murphy who also set a new V75 Club Record –well done Tommy! 
On the back of 2 marathons in 2 weeks Lorraine Webb smashed her 5K PB at the Bedford parkrun. 
Amanda Rankin ran the Harrold Pit Run and Daniel Mann completed his first 20K Warrior Adrenaline Race.  Dani Gibson ran the Box End Park 10K and finished 3rd lady. 
 

An impressive 24 Striders joined Ben Smith in his 401 Challenge (401 marathons in 401 days) by running the Luton parkrun during April.  It was a great day and I think it’s fair to say that the person with the biggest smile was our very own Zena Ellis….. 
April also saw Mark Sains depart the club.  I think it’s fair to say that Mark has had a huge impact on Stopsley Striders over the years and it’s sad to see him go.  Mark left us in the only way he saw fit – completely smashing his 20 Mile and Marathon PB’s and claiming the V35 Club Records at these distances!  Well done Mark and thanks for all your advice, coaching and support over the years. 
Strider of the Month for April went to Tony Riley, Tommy Murphy & Mark Sains. 
May 22 PBs including 8 parkrun PBs.  This month was all about the Beginners Course.  We had a staggering 52 new runners register with us on Week 1. 
The marathons continued into May with Milton Keynes, Belfast & Kent on the alternatives to London list.    
Other races included the MK Rocket 5K, Silverstone 10K, Eye 10K, All Nations 10K, Great Baddow 10M, Blisworth 5M, St Denis Nocturne 10K and London Vitality 10000M.  Who can remember the Striders takeover at the Keech Hospice 10K, where we won both the men & ladies event ?  We also saw entries in the Derwent Water Triathlon, Grafman Middle Distance Triathlon, European Triathlon Sprint & Herts Triathlon Sprint. 
SoTM was awarded to Tom Willis, Phil Nitchen & Annelies Gerber. 
June 51 PBs including 24 parkrun PBs – our beginners started to thrive and many joined the unique atmosphere of parkrun. 
Who remembers the torrential rain and thunderstorms ?   These nor Brexit stopped the amazing performances from our Striders continuing.  Our inaugural 5 mile & 10 mile off road races launched. 
Other races included The Hurt 10K in Surrey which included climbs experienced like no other.  Think the very name of the race would mean a very wide berth for most !   Poor Gez has just recovered from being trampled at the start of the Run Bedford 10K.  Rumour has it one of our own tripped him up at the start in order to gain a better advantage.   The Ladies took 2nd Female Team at the Marston 5K, we also had Striders taking part in a soggy St Albans Half, the MK Race for Life, Endure 24, Three Peaks Yacht Race, Fudgeathon Ultra Challenge, Summer Solstice 10K, Oval 5M Run, Ickenham 5, Sanlam Go Dad Run 10K, Trent Park Triffic 10K Trail, We had a Strider taking on the 69mile race along Hadrian’s Wall,  Ickenham 5, John O’Callaghan 5M, Harry Hawkes 10 and the Welwyn 10K. 
SoTM was awarded to Paul Davies & Peter Croall. 
July  The Graduation of our Beginners contributed towards the huge 59 parkrun PBs gained this month.  Another 10 PBs were gained in other races.     
By far our busiest month racing wise - an amazing 22 different venues ( not including parkruns ) were visited by our Striders.   
The Enigma Need for Speed Marathon, Spire Bushey 10K, Women’s Running 10K, Bassingbourn Half, Hatfield 5M were all completed by our Striders.  The Luton AC Series kicked off with our ladies achieving 1st female overall and also 1st V35.  The 10,000M track event at Sandy saw us achieve EVAC Champion V35 & Beds Champion V35.  Another favourite was the New Forest 10M and this year we achieved 1st Male Vet 55.  The Gauntlet Half Iron Triathlon & Hever Castle Aquabike were also represented by Striders. The idyllic setting of Ashridge saw Striders being represented at the Half Marathon.   
We had an amazing 27 Striders taking part in the final race in the Luton AC Series.  The 10K route saw us obtaining 1st Lady ( and overall Series title ), 1st Lady Vet ( and 3rd in the overall Series ), 1st Lady Vet 45, the most amazing sprint finish I had ever witnessed, 1st Male Vet 75, 1st Male Vet 80) and we also won 1st Ladies Team.  We also had Striders running at the Great Newham London Run 10K, Keech Colour Dash 5K, Fairlands Valley Challenge, Panshanger 5M, Elmbridge 10k, Bath Running Festival Marathon, Doug Anderson 5K.  The first ever Striders Triathlon Team took part in the Bedfordshire Sprint Distance.  We also had a team in the Cotswolds 100mile 24 hour relay run where an amazing 136 miles were covered.  The Fairland’s Valley Relays in Stevenage saw our Female Vet & Female Senior Teams both finishing 2nd in the County, our 2nd Senior Team finished 7th, the Men’s Senior Team finished 6th and the Men’s Vet Team 3rd.   
SoTM was awarded to Christina Green. 
August During August we had over 25 new members join us after graduating from the Beginners Course.  We also introduced them to speedwork by delivering weekly taster sessions over a 6 week period.  We hope you all enjoyed them! 
August also saw Ben Bodsworth knock 1minute and 19 seconds off of his previous PB when he completed the Bearbrook 10K in 41.57.  Daniel Mann also earnt himself a PB when he crossed the line in 46:00.  
48 Striders took part at the Alf Brown Memorial race which saw new member Amrik Singh win.  Bets are already being taken as to whether Amrik will successfully defend his title next year. 
Pete Croall Raced the Train in Mid Wales and beat it in a time of 1:42:38. 
Nathan Scott took part in the London Brik Sprint Triathlon and finished in 2nd place. Rob Barnes and Annelies Gerber ran the 86 mile Ridgeway Challenge.  Rob finished in 6th place and Annelies in 48th- phenomenal running guys! 
August also saw possibly our furthest ever parkrun tourist when Zena Ellis ran the Clermont Waterfront parkrun in Florida! 
17 Striders joined up with Dunstable Road Runners in a 5000m Time Trial held at Stockwood Athletics Track which saw over £250 raised for Help for Heroes. 
During August we also had Striders running in the Ipswich 10K, York 10K, Riverside Runners 10K, The Punk Run, the Tribe 10K and the Canterbury Half Marathon. September Striders entered 3 teams at the St Albans Stampede which is a 12 hour endurance race.  The Mens Team of Paul Davies, Gez Fallon, Mark Sains & Nathan Scott finished 3rd overall after completing 26 laps (104 miles).  The Ladies Team of Sarah Cashin, Christine Lathwell, Liz Rollinson & Linda Scanlan completed 23 laps (92 miles) and the other Ladies Team comprising of Ellie Ballinger, Miriam Linforth, Gerri Tate & Vanessa Thompson completed 19 laps (76 miles). 
Martin Smith took on the Dunstable Downs 20 mile course and finished in 4:06:00, whilst Danny Kelly ran the Marathon course and finished in 5th place overall in a time of 4:10:00. 
Both Daniel Mann and Lewis May bagged themselves PBs at the Leighton 10 mile race by finishing in 1:13:50 & 1:16:26 respectively. 
Karl Tull achieved a sub 18 5K at the Hatfield 5K Race Series when he finished in 17:43 and Ben Bodsworth also beat his previous PB by 1 second when he finished in 19:31. 
8 Striders ran the Hitchin 5K with Hannah Fothergill (23:25) Lu Philpott (37:29) earning themselves PBs. 
Dan Lewis completed the Berlin Marathon in a PB time of 4:12:48 and Alan Barry ran the Ealing Half Marathon in a PB time of 1:28:43. 
Striders also ran in the Spitfire 10K, Kew/Richmond 10K, The Beast, Hatfield 5K Race Series, Nocturne 10K au Port, Great North Run, Two Arms on Two Legs Half Marathon, St Paul’s Walden Amaudo 10K, Dublin Half Marathon, MK Half Marathon & Barnstable Marathon. 
SoTM was awarded to Karl Tull for his amazing 5k time.
October October saw the beginning of everyone’s favourite season – Cross Country Season!  The first race was held in Wellingborough.  It was also the month where the majority of us felt the usual annual disappointment when the London Marathon ballot was announced. 
At the Bournemouth Festival of Running, Carly & Richard Eaves ran the 5K course, Ellie Ballinger ran the 10K course and Stewart Read & Liz Davies ran the Half Marathon.  Martin Smith (4:53:34) & Phil Nitchen (5:40:45) ran the full Bournemouth Marathon. 
Hannah Fothergill achieved a new 10K PB at the Standalone 10K when she crossed the line in 48:41. 
9 Striders ran the Willow 10K with Claire Frost earning herself a new 10K PB by finishing in 1:04:15. 
6 Striders ran the Ridgeway 15K with PBs being earnt by Danny Kelly, Philip Davies, Ian Pitkin, Stewart Read & Liz Davies. 
3 Striders ran the Royal Parks Half Marathon with Lorraine Webb taking over 2 minutes off of her previous PB when she finished in 1:53:04.  Amanda Rankin completed the course in 2:21:56 and Claire Frost running her first half marathon finished in 2:22:27. 
Maria Petts ran her first ever half marathon in Oxford in a time of 2:17:16. 
Rob Barnes came 6th overall in the Herts 10K and finished in a PB time of 35:29. October also saw many Striders running the inaugural Stopsley 5 Mile and 10 Mile races.  PBs being earnt by Liz Davies, Gordon McCulloch, Martin West, Kat Tuloo, Maria Petts, Karen Bull & Lu Philpott on the 5 mile course.  The 10 mile race saw PBs being earnt by  Rob Barnes (who also came 1st), Christine Lathwell, Pat Blessing, Daniel Mann, Linda Scanlan, Philip Davies, Martin Fallon, Ian Pitkin, Hannah Fothergill, Martin Smith, Ashley Philpott & Donna Wiggett. 
Over 30 Striders ran the Love Luton Half Marathon.  Christine Lathwell set a new V40 Club Record (1:30:17), John Chapman was 1st V55, Chris Lamont was 1st V60 and the following Striders all bagged themselves PBs as well - Philip Davies, Ian Pitkin, Hannah Fothergill, Annelies Gerber, Gordon McCulloch, Carly Eaves, Siobhan Jenkins, Kulwinder Assra & Donna Wiggett. 
Alan Barry, despite being under the weather ran the Dublin Marathon in 3:35:43. Striders also competed in the Willow 5K, Henlow 10K, the final race in the Hatfield 5K Race Series, Kingston Marathon and the Luton Airport Runway Run. 
As Captains this year we have loved seeing you all grow and achieve things some of you never thought possible.  We’ve seen first-hand some of you absolutely smash those PBs and whether it’s by a second, or by minutes, the look of delight in your eyes is the same.  We’ve also experienced your lows, the disappointment when you miss out on the time you were aiming for and feel that months of training has been for nothing.  It’s all very well us saying pick yourself up and try again, but we both know from experience, that’s not always an easy thing to do.  This is where the support of your club mates really does help as the majority of us have been there at some stage.  Paul & I have thoroughly enjoyed working together and we hope you have all felt a sense of belonging to a great club.  When we weren’t running ourselves, we tried to get to as many races as possible to support in person as there’s nothing better than actually seeing our runners racing towards that finish line and more importantly enjoying themselves.   

However, all things must come to an end and for numerous reasons, we’ve both decided to stand down but are confident you will all continue to grow and achieve.  Well done on an amazing year !  We are so proud of you.   

Lorraine & Paul 

Charity
The Striders nominated charity for 2015/16 was Signposts who’s representative explained about the charity’s activities and thanked the club for the support for the year. A cheque was then presented for the money raised for £2000.

This years charity options nominated were Sense, Combat Stress, and The Willow Foundation. The Willow foundation won the vote and will be the club’s charity for 2016/17.

President
Dave Debnam
Vice Presidents
Karen Ashby

Bill Barrett

Tony Green

Chris McLaren

Helen Morris

AOB
Maria Petts was presented with Strider of the Month for October.

The Chairman put forward the proposal to remove JC from the club’s name. This went to a vote which showed 37 hands in favour of the removal.
(After the meeting it was pointed out the 14 days notice had for this proposal not been given, Club Rule 8.1. This proposal was declared invalid)
Election of the new Committee

The vote was taken which resulted in the following committee.

Zena Ellis
Chair 



Andrew Reid
Secretary 


Chris Green
Treasurer 


John Chapman




Thom Darby




Andy Ward




Mark Layzell




Miriam Linforth




Helen Morris




New Captains are to be appointed

There being no further business the meeting was closed at 8.35pm

